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Angelus Letter
29 April 2021
Thursday of the Fourth Week of Easter
St. Catherine of Siena
LETTER #117
Dear Parish Family,
WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
 
 
Friday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Friday Confessions at 4PM*
                       
Saturday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Simone
Saturday Confessions at 9:30AM*
First Communion Mass at 11AM*             
Saturday Mass at 4:30PM* with Fr. Valencheck
 
Sunday Mass at 9AM* with Fr. Simone
Sunday Mass at 11AM* with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 1PM* with Fr. Justin OSB
                       
* Masks are required.
FIRST COMMUNION!
 
Monday night was our practice for the First Communion Mass that will be here on Saturday morning. The First Communicants and their families had a special guest treat. Fr. Morris, our future parochial vicar was here for a visit and stopped over to say hello and gave his first ever blessing at which he said, “St. Sebastian, pray for us!” Please keep these young folks in your prayers this week.
Since it is his last First Communion with us, I have asked Fr. Simone to be the homilist and he is quite excited. See you Saturday.
FR. PETER MORRIS
 
As reported above, Fr. Simone and I had Fr. Morris over for dinner this past Monday. He is a classmate of Fr. Simone, and unfortunately, I do not know him all that well. As a matter of fact, as of this moment, I am not sure if he goes by Fr. Morris or Fr. Peter. (It is odd having a priest around again with the name, Fr. Peter.) I found him delightful and I think that you will also.
Fr. Simone took him in hand and showed him around a little bit, particularly pointing out his room and discussing moving strategies. What an odd time this is for rectories and parishes. Fr. Anthony and I are resolved to enjoy the next few months and not act as if impending doom is just around the corner. But there is also dealing with the reality of another priest moving in soon. I am sure many of you are feeling mixed emotions: We love Fr. Anthony and don’t want him to leave and we are excited about meeting someone new. *Sigh*
On a happy note, we did find out last night that Fr. Morris’s confirmation name is (drum roll please) Sebastian! That certainly seems to be a good sign!
Here is a quick recap of everyone and their moves. (You can’t tell the players without a program folks!)
Fr. Simone will be going to St. Charles from where Fr. Leonard came when he came here and is also the home parish of Deacon Ian Kelly who was with our parish all last year and will be with us for a couple more weekends.
Fr. Morris is coming here after completing a four-year assignment at St. John Vianney.  As it turns out, Fr. Morris is also good friend with Fr. Cameron Popik who will be the new parochial vicar and (soon-to-be) newly ordained priest at St. Hilary.
Deacon Ian Kelly will be living with us for about a week and a half until his new assignment begins at St. Ambrose, in Brunswick. That is where I had my first assignment as a priest.
Seminarian Charlie Bulger will be living with us through the summer. (We have been so blessed to have him here particularly during this COVID year.) Seminarian Cameron Ferrell will be returning for the summer.
While you are at it, would you please keep in your prayers all those in the parish who are looking into the priestly and religious vovations (that includes the diaconate by the way) and religious life? There are more than you probably think. I am grateful that they are taking the question seriously no matter what they eventually are moved to do. In the meantime, please pray for them.
HEART OF A SHEPHERD
 
You are going to be hearing more about “Heart of a Shepherd” over the next two months. It is a fundraising effort by the diocese with an eye toward making the future of the faith in the Diocese of Cleveland bright. Here are the goals of the campaign:
Renovation of the Seminary. To be honest, this building was in questionable condition when I went to the seminary 20 some odd years ago. (For half a year we didn’t have hot water in the showers and there was ice on the inside of the windows in the winter.) And just think how much more is needed today as far as electricity and technology. I could go on, but the bottom line is, instead of yet another Band-Aid, they are going to fix the building up right.
Student Loan Debt. One of the things that keeps men out of the seminary is deep student loan debt. The diocese wants to begin a fund that will help men pay down their debts.
Pensions: Right now, the priestly pension is not fully funded. Funds raised will be used to rectify this.
Finally, 80% of all funds raised over our goal will return to the parish for the following purposes: To pay for our new church boiler, to pay for our new air-conditioning in the church (finally!!!), to help us relocate the baptismal font (and do it right!) and for other building maintenance projects.
More on all of this very soon. Keep an eye and an ear out, and thanks for entertaining the idea. Please keep me in your prayers. I hate these kinds of asks. It is very humbling, but we’ll get through it together!
SPEAKING OF SHEPHERDS
 
You may have noticed a small statue of Jesus, the Good Shepherd sticking up out of the hydrangeas in front of the altar. This statue belonged to Deacon Terry and we have been holding on to it for Good Shepherd Sunday. Rest in peace good friend!
HELP NEEDED!
 
No experience needed! No pre-sign up needed! Just show up this Saturday morning from 9 to 11 to be a part of the Grounds Crew cleanup effort! Just walk to anybody who looks as though they are working on the grounds and they will greet you joyfully and point you in the right direction!
THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT
 
TO GIVE TO THE PARISH: https://www.stsebastian.org/donate
TO GIVE TO THE FOUNDATION: https://www.stsebastian.org/foundation/donate
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:
Annette Bailey, Brenda Boville, Karen Brugmann, Megan Brugmann, Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Casey, Emilio Cheuy, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Vince and Jackie DelMedico, Marjorie DeLuca, James Fanning, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Jean Heban-Shireman, Robert Hickey, Phil Hochstetler, Ann Hubiak, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Jean Labate, Myrna Marple, Don Matis, Betty O’Hara, Our Lady of the Elms Convent, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Mary Ricks, Nancy Ropchock, Ellie Salisbury, Ann Sandvick, John Schultz, Cory Schulz, Brian Walsh and Steve Watral.
God bless you,
Fr. Valencheck.
St. Sebastian, pray for us.
St. Mary, pray for us.
St. Catherine of Siena, pray for us.
